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Indiana Cyber Lions 

Lion Edi Short (yes, PDG Charlie’s  mother) works hard collecting pill bottles at her retirement 

home as an environmental project - this keeps them out of landfills. She is a member of the Indi-

ana Cyber Lions Club. The club recycles these pill bottles through Matthew Ministries which sends 

them to other countries - many in Africa. Oh, another of Lion Edi’s service projects is the  resur-

rection of other people’s almost dead orchids - these are a few with a new lease on life ready to be 

returned to their owners. Edi Short - a 93 year-old great Lion! 

(Photo credit: 

PDG Pat Short) 

Poland Community Lions 

The Poland Community Lions Club wants to thank the 

Indiana Lions Foundation for a matching grant for The 

Poland Community Lions Park, Basketball Court Level-

ing Project  which included leveling of the court and the 

two 12 foot basketball goals, as well as the addition of 

an 8 foot goal for younger children.  Matching funds 

were obtained from a community fundraising dinner, at 

which a signed Damon Bailey basketball was               

raffled,  from contributions of community members 

and  a sizable discount, given by Pro Concrete Levelling, 

the business that leveled the basketball court.    

(Photo submitted by: LaVonne Dodson ) 
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Lucerne Lions 

Young America Lions 

Lucerne Lions President Rob 

Baker Presents Governor Bob 

Hrdy and Lion Vicki with gifts 

following the Governors Club 

Visit.  

(Photo credit: Unknown) 

Past District Governor Doug 

Eversole presents Melvin 

Jones Awards to Young   

America President Sheila 

Eversole and member Rick 

Collins.  

(Photo credit: Unknown)  
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Zone 2 Lions 

Zone 2 Chair Lion Paul Scheetz presents         

Pioneer Elementary School Principal 

Patrick Quillen with folders for students 

to take home correspondence for par-

ents.  

 (photo credit: Unknown )  

Lafayette Lions 

Lion Anna Wilson and     

volunteer  Joann Bonner , 

did vision screen at the 

Tippecanoe Health Dept 

“Back on track vaccine    

clinic”.  

 

(Photo credit: PDG Pat Short) 
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Brookston Lions 

The Brookston Lions Club 

held their Annual Easter Egg 

Hunt in April.  Over 100 

kids enjoyed the morning 

finding baggies filled with 

candy and prizes.  The   

Easter bunny also took the 

time to pose for a photo with  

Lions Club members.  

(Photo credit: Terri Delp) 
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Spencer Lions A huge THANK YOU to the Neff family, Jim 

Query, and the rest of the Spencer Lions Club for 

their donations for new boys and girls basketball 

uniforms for next season!  

The Lions Club donated $500.00 and the Neff 

family matched it for a total of $1,000.00. We 

also have another $1,000.00 pledge and are just 

$4,000.00 away from our goal!  

The typical "shelf-life" of a uniform is around 4 

seasons and our current ones just finished their 

4th season at OVMS. OVMS AD Justin Lowry is 

looking to purchase brand-new, reversible, subli-

mated jerseys for both boys and girls on the 

7th/8th grade teams this fall. The total cost is 

just over $6,000.00 for all of them.  

The Spencer Lions Club is challenging anyone 

interested to match their $500.00 donation in 

hopes of helping us reach our goal.  

 (photo courtesy: Spencer-Owen Community 

Schools Facebook page)  

Lafayette Lions 

PDGs Pat/Charlie Short attended lo-

cal Salvation Army volunteer appre-

ciation luncheon on behalf of Lafa-

yette Lions club.  

(photo credit: PDG Pat Short) 
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Prairie Creek Lions 

It was cold but we had a 

good turn out on our Annual 

Easter Egg Hunt at the Prai-

rie Creek Park on April 1. 

We had about 25 little hunt-

ers that hunted for eggs in 

different age groups, ages 2-

11. Here are some happy  

faces from the Egg Hunt!  

(photo credit: Unknown) 
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Brazil and Poland Lions 

DG Bob with president of the             

Brazil  Lions Club Lora Fenwick and 

President of the Poland Lions Club    

Lavonne Dodson 

 (photo courtesy: Lion Vicky Hrdy)  

Morgantown Lions 

 DG Bob meeting with the       

members of the Morgan-

town Lions Club 

(photo courtesy: Lion Vicky 

Hrdy) 
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Zionsville Lions 

Faithful Zionsville  Lions Park workers 

Lion  Bob Robison and Gordon White 

know the Park isn't cleaned until the      

restrooms are.  

 (photo credit: Unknown)  

Indiana Lions Foundation 
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Zionsville Lions 

"If Words Could Talk" is one of the fun activities for preschoolers through fourth 

graders on June 9th at Zionsville Lions Park.  

The second annual Stories in the Park, organized by the Zionsville Lions Club, is 

Friday morning, June 9th from 10 a.m. to noon.  Activities include a puppet show; 

a visit from Clover, the dog that digs books; storytelling; several crafts; Creek 

Stomper touch table; Brick Street Poetry activity; an introduction to Braille; per-

forming short plays; and books read aloud.   Each child can select a free book from 

the Indy Book Project.  The HMMPL bookmobile will be on site.   

"Last year about 85 children attended, and the feedback was fantastic.  We hope 

many more come this year as there will be something to delight every child.  Our 

goal is to foster a lifelong love of reading." commented Ruth Kelly, chair of the Li-

ons Club's Reading Action Committee: ruthkelly1949@gmail.com 

Indiana Leader Dog 

Leader Dog Pin Fundraiser  

It's a Brand New Pin, just designed,  to wear 
or collect, by a Indiana Leader Dog Trustee. 
It reads " In every Leader Dog lies the heart 
of a Lion".   

The pin is for sale for $5 each. Here's the 
great part....We are hoping you will help us 
with our Fundraiser TO SPONSOR 2  
LEADER DOGS ! The dogs cost $500 each 
to Sponsor, so we need to sell every pin to 
reach our goal.   

If you'd like a pin or a speaker on Leader 
Dog for the Blind in your Club meeting or 
Zone meeting get in touch with me  

Gail Robbins 317-408-3129, and I will get a 
Trustee connected with you  
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Clinton Lions 

PID Nick & Lion Gretchen, DG Bob & 

Lion Vicky (and Finn), and PDGs 

Pat& Charlie Short attended Clinton 

Lions Club 80th Anniversary           

celebration in Clinton on April 29th, 

above. 

(Photo courtesy: PDG Pat Short)  
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Are you ready!!! For spring flowers and Lions roaring!! Roaring for the State 
Convention and year end wrap ups. It’s been 11 months of being First Vice  
District Governor visiting clubs, helping DG Bob and Lion Finn (I’m good with 
tummy rubs) and Lion Vicky. Hope everyone will be attending the State      
Convention, it be fun, filled and roaring day!! 

I’m still looking for few more lions to filled my District Governor Directory. I 
am needing Zone Chair 4 which cover the clubs of Eminence, Martinsville 
Evening, Martinsville Noon, Monrovia, Mooresville, Morgantown, Paragon and 
Plainfield. I am also looking for Law Camp and Leo Club Committee. 

Friendly reminder gets in touch with me with your newly elected Lions officers 
so we can make the directory as perfect as one can be. 

Serving with a Smile, 

1VDG Patti Foxx 

A Message from 1st Vice District Governor Patti Foxx 
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A Message from 2nd Vice District Governor John Waymire 

Hello Fellow Lions of 25 C, 

It is May and Spring has Sprung! I love the warmer weather, the flowers pop-
ping up, planting my garden, and puttering around the yard. I hate going to gyms 
(A gym bod I have not and never did!) but working in my garden and yard is my 
exercise program. I can exercise and actually see the results of my efforts.      
Remember being a kid and trying to build muscle or height and looking in the 
mirror and hoping those biceps would pop up. 

Spring also means the state convention. This year, Indiana has the distinct privi-
lege of host our International Lions President Brian Sheehan and Lion Lori. 
President Brian will be the keynote speaker at the Saturday night banquet as well 
as leading a couple of Saturday afternoon seminars. The convention is a great 
time to see old friends and make new friends. See you in Bloomington May 12 – 
14. 

It is also the time to prepare for the Lions International website upgrade coming 
mid-July, a more user-friendly website built by Salesforce. Our district directory 
is only as good as the information that goes into it. Secretaries, please make sure 
all of your members’ data, name, physical address, web address, phone, email, 
birthday, etc. is entered correctly. Also, please enter 2023-2024 club officers by 
June 1st. Any Lion who accesses the website needs their own distinct email ad-
dress. If you need help reach out to our District Administrator Lion Gretchen 
Xinopoulos. The old Lions website shuts down June 15th and the new website 
goes active in mid-July. 

Lions Club secretaries please report MMR (which only takes a couple of clicks 
in MyLCI) and SAR (which takes a few more clicks in MyLion) by June 15th as 
well. This is the primary DG Bob can demonstrate the effectiveness of Lion’s 
projects in District C. 

Together We Can – Together We Will 

Vision Through Darkness 

John Waymire 

25C SVDG 



Page 14 

Issue 10 

A Message from District GST 

Serve Each Other 

A man died and was transported to hell. 

He was surprised to find hell a beautiful place, except that all the people there were emaciat-
ed. He went to the dining hall and saw that even though the food was plentiful, everyone’s 
health was bad. 

His curiosity piqued; he wracked his brain for a clue to solve this riddle. He then found that 
the inhabitants were given long-handled ladles to use while eating. This was such a difficult 
and awkward way to eat that hardly any food reached their mouths. As a result, they were 
starving. 

After several meals in hell, the man was suddenly transported to heaven. At first, he was 
overjoyed. Then, he went to the dining hall and was dismayed to find that the same ladles 
were used there. However, everyone looked happy, healthy, and well-fed. Then he noticed 
that instead of trying to feed themselves, the inhabitants were serving each other convenient-
ly with the ladles. 

The selfishness of those in hell had warped their thinking to only focus on themselves, and 
the generosity of those in heaven had enabled them to think of each other and in so doing, 
save each other. 

If you need help getting “ladles”, for your service projects, don’t forget to reach out to Indi-
ana Lions Foundation. There are grants available and people to help you fill out the grant  
application. Email the foundation trustees and/or have them come to your club so they can 
better explain what is available. This would also be a good opportunity to invite non-
members to the meeting so they can hear more about what the Lions are involved in. 

The Trustees for District C, are: PDG Bill Penn, Delphi, bpenn@remconline.net, John Wil-
kins, Zionsville, jw6222@earthlink.net, and Paul Scheetz, Lucerne, paulcz10@yahoo.com. 

 

Lion Cindy R 

District C 

GST Coordinator 
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A Message from ISBVI 
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Save the Date from ISBVI 
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A Message from Cancer Control Project 
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A Message from Indiana Disaster Assistance Committee 

Lions of Indiana are a part of a disaster relief network of volunteer organizations 
in Indiana. The purpose of this network is to coordinate disaster relief efforts and 
avoid duplication. Through that network earlier today, I learned in my role as 
chairman of our Lions of Indiana Disaster Assistance Committee that the Morgan 
County Emergency Management Agency is requesting relief supplies such as roof 
tarps for damaged homes. The exact location was not specified. I also learned that 
there may be needs in Owen County but received no specifics. I am sending this 
request to club secretaries in Owen and Morgan counties to 1) determine from 
clubs more precisely what the needs may be, 2) to determine how many people 
have been impacted by these recent storms and 3) to determine if our District 
Governor should submit an LCIF disaster assistance grant request for District C. 
LCIF disaster assistance grants are available only if more than 100 people have 
been impacted across the district.  

John R. Wilkins 
 Secretary, Indiana Lions Foundation and Holding Corporation 
 State, District C and Club Chair, Emergency Preparedness and Disaster Assis-
tance Committee 
 Past President, Zionsville Lions Club 
 Phone 317-408-7515 
 jw6222@earthlink.net  
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A Message from Family & Women State Chairperson 
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May  2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 MD 25 
Women & 
Family 
Event 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
ISBVI 
Work Day 

21 22 
Newsletter 
info. due 

23 24 
 

25 26 27 
 

28 29 
 

30 31    

DG Bob Hrdy is scheduling to attend club meeting 

now.  If you have a particular date in mind, reach out 

ASAP to schedule. 

dg.25c@inlions.org 

Indiana State Convention 
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June  2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 
 

15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 
Newsletter 
info. due 

23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

DG Bob Hrdy is scheduling to attend club meeting 

now.  If you have a particular date in mind, reach out 

ASAP to schedule. 

dg.25c@inlions.org 
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TOGETHER WE WILL  

(IN BLOOMINGTON IN MAY, 11-14, 2023)  

PDG Gary Ochs and I want to give EVERY Lion a personal invitation to attend the 102nd 2023 
Indiana Lions State Convention in Bloomington, Indiana on May 11-14 -2023. All     
Lions will have a great opportunity to meet other Lions, hear great speakers, attend wonderful 
seminars and learn what wonderful things that the Lions are doing across the State of Indiana. 
But for one especial reason to come to the convention, you will have the opportunity to meet one 
particular Lion, OUR INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT BRIAN SHEEHAN. President    
Brian and his wife will be the special guests of Indiana Lions and will be traveling to Indiana just 
TO MEET YOU, HEAR FROM YOU, AND TO GET YOUR INPUT FOR THE BETTER-
MENT OF LIONS. The convention will start on Friday, May 12, 2023. You can come into 
Bloomington and stay at either the Courtyard at the Monroe County Convention Center or at the 
Hyatt Place on Kirkwood. Both of those hotels have blocks of rooms reserved for the Lions at 
rates that you will not want to pass up. See the registration form for the specific details to       
register with the block reserved from the Lions. On Friday morning, there will be a presentation 
in the Monroe County Convention Center on the limestone industry of Lawerence and Monroe 
Counties. This industry has in the past provided the limestone for major monuments and     
buildings in Washington DC as well as in numerous states and countries. We will have a special 
speaker from Bloomington to make this presentation to the Lions. This will be given on Friday 
morning at 9:00 am, so you will want to plan to attend this event. Friday night the Ellettsville 
Lions will be sponsoring a bar-b-q dinner with the High Sierra band performing at the Monroe 
County Fairgrounds. This will take place prior to the first general business session of the        
convention at the convention center. The dinner will be sure to be a good time to catch up with 
old friends and make new friends over great food and music. The first business session will be 
the official beginning of the convention. Saturday is filled with the district caucuses, vendors,  
exhibits, the second general business session, seminars, and the ALL STATE BANQUET. See the 
full schedule of events for the convention at www.indianalionsconvention.org. One seminar will 
be led by But make sure to plan to attend the All State Banquet. Not only will be have the        
keynote address from IP Brian, but will lead a seminar at 1:30 in the afternoon and his wife, Lion 
Lori, will lead a seminar at 2:30 pm. But at the All State Banquet, you will want to enjoy the 
presentation from the INDIANA SINGING HOOSIERS that will perform during our dinner 
meal. This will be a great performance given just for the Indiana Lions. Sunday will be a special 
day of remembrance for those Lions whom we have lost in the past year. PDG Newell Cliffton 
and his wife Lions Judy, will lead the memorial service and help us remember those we cherish 
for their past service. The brunch will fill you up and we will conclude the convention with the 
third business session. At the end of the third business session all the ladies will receive a gift for 
attending the convention on Mother’s Day. All in all, the convention will be a busy and exciting 
time for the Lions of Indiana. Make plans now to attend in Bloomington and have a great         
experience being a Lion. We both look forward to seeing you in May.  

See you then, PDG Mark Clark, & PDG Gary Ochs  

file:///C:/Users/leetd/OneDrive/Desktop/2023 Registration Form.docx
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*In Remembrance* 
Clinton Lion Ferruccio Fernero 

It is with sadness we share the passing of Lion Ferruccio Fernero on 4-12-
2023.    Lion Ferruccio was a dedicated Lion for some 54 year having joined our club 
on July 11, 1968.  He was a huge part of the Little Italy Festival each year and he and 
his wife Mary served as our Re and Regina of the 2003 festival.  Lion Memorial Ser-
vices will be conducted on Sunday April 16, 2023 at 6:45 pm at the Giovanini Funer-
al Home 408 Vine Street Clinton followed by the funeral service.  

* If your club would like to remember any club members that have passed within the past month, please 

share that information with newsletter editor, Terri Delp at leetd@hotmail.com for inclusion in the Dis-

trict C newsletter. 



DISTRICT 25-C NEWSLETTER 
EDITOR 
Terri Delp 
leetd@hotmail.com 

Hello District 25-c and friends.  Thank you for putting your faith 

and confidence in me to send out a timely and informative news-

letter.   

Thank you so much for submitting your clubs news articles and 

photos.  They are greatly appreciated and I will do my best to 

include each and every one.  Keep them coming!!  I kindly ask 

that you have a brief description of  what the photo depicts and 

perhaps the names of anyone in the photo.  I also like to give 

credit to those behind the lens—the photographer! 

Also, if there is anything you would like to see added or removed 

from the newsletter, please share that as well.   
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